

The international organisation dedicated to saving the Koala and its habitat

The Hon Josh Frydenberg MP Minister for the Environment and Energy PO Box 6022 House of Representatives Parliament House Canberra ACT 2600

6 February 2017

Dear Minister,

On behalf of the Australian Koala Foundation (AKF) I am writing to provide you with three letters;

- 1. A letter from Dr Douglas Kerlin, Chief Ecologist of the AKF, to the Hon Gabrielle Upton MP, Minister for the Environment in NSW, raising the concerns held by the AKF about a number of aspects of *The Report of the Independent Review into the Decline of Koala Populations in Key Areas of NSW: December 2016.*
- 2. A letter from myself to Minister Upton reiterating these concerns and again offering our expertise and maps (available on a commercial basis via Omnilink) to the NSW Government.
- 3. A letter from myself to the Hon Jacklyn Trad MP, Deputy Premier for Queensland and Minister for Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning, registering my concerns about the released draft of the new Southeast Queensland Regional Plan (SEQRP).

And all these documents beg the following questions;

Are you asking your State colleagues to take over your role as custodian of the Koala?

Are your abrogating your responsibility as Minister when a Senate Inquiry recommended unanimously to list the Koala under the EPBC Act?

Are you aware that the Senate Inquiry was of the opinion that the States were incapable of protecting the Koala?

AUSTRALIA	l USA - Registered Office	USA - Correspondance	JAPAN - Donations
Australian Koala Foundation	Friends of the AKF	Friends of the AFK	Australian Koala Foundation
ACN 010 922 102	C/-The Nolan Group/	C/-ATC International	Post Office Remittance Number:
ABN 90 010 922 102	Lehr Group Inc.	1807 14th Street, NW, Level 2	Koala Kikin 00100-8-762653
GPO Box 2659, Brisbane QLD 4001	112 East 17th Street	Washington DC 20009 USA	At all Post Offices across Japan
	Suite #1W	Ph: 1-202-299 1151	
	New York, NY 10003 USA	Fax: 1-202-299 1153	
Ph: 61-7-3229 7233	Ph: 1-212-967 8200		
Fax: 61-7-3221 0337	Fax: 1-212-967 7292		
Email: akf@savethekoala.com	Tax. 1-212-907 7292		



Are you shirking your responsibility as Minister because you are refusing to write a Koala Recovery Plan which should have been finalised in 2014?

Are you going to take an active role in protecting the Koala in Australia?

I look forward to receiving a response from you in relation to these matters.

Yours sincerely,

Deborah Tabart OAM Chief Executive Officer

Australian Koala Foundation

wolf Tolow